March 3, 2016

Lake County Florida
Department of Public Works
19720 East 5" Street
Umatillia, FL 32784

Attention: Mr. Steve Lee
RE: 36750 Alaqua Court
Eustis, FL

Mr. Lee,

On February 11, 2016, we met out at the above captioned property, where I am
building my home, regarding the extreme water build up in front of this property.

I am now approximately 5-6 weeks from completion of this house. As discussed,
the water drainage problem in the street in front of this house and several homes
on either side is excessive and already getting worse.

I have photos of the 2 most recent rains and the deep, standing water that
accumulated.

Our conversation included the adverse conditions that are and will continue to
develop once my driveway is in and the lot graded. Even more water will drain
into the street and from all indications, will cover the street for some distance up
and down the street.

This drainage problem has existed for quite some time with no prior action taken.
I have spoken to the Homeowner's Association President who has indicated that
she has made numerous phone calls to the Department of Public Works to correct
this situation to no avail.

It was my understanding, at the time we met, that this issue would be looked into
and some type of solution would be forthcoming.

Please advise of any and all action taken thus far to correct this situation, any
plan of action that will be taken, and the length of time before a correction is
completed.

Douglas Chadwick

1090 Orange Grove Lane
Apopka, FL 32712
407-255-5835
douglaschadwick@yahoo.com



